
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday 24th February 2021 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
 
We are so excited to be welcoming all our children back on 8th March.  Our schools have 
been quiet without them.   
 
We will be adhering to our strict COVID Health and Safety rules to keep our children and 
staff as safe as can be.  Please can I remind you of the following:  
 

 Face coverings must be worn by all adults on site when moving around the premises 

 Parents/Carers/Staff should observe social distancing on site  

 Staff will wear face coverings for drop off and pick up but not in the classroom during 
the day 

 Children may bring a small bag with their water bottle, fruit snack, reading book and 
packed lunch (if appropriate) – these will be sprayed with disinfectant on arrival 

 The school office is closed to visitors therefore, parents/carers should telephone or 
email 

 Children of primary school age should not wear face coverings 

 Children will stay in their year group bubbles  

 Children will wash their hands a minimum of 6 times a day (arrival, before/after 
break, before/after lunch and end of school day) 

 Children have access to hand sanitiser throughout the day 

 Children may bring into school a small, labelled, hand cream if needed  

 Children should be in full school uniform.  There may be some exceptions such as 
school shoes until the Easter holidays but these need to be agreed via the school 
office.   

 
The beginning and end of the school day will remain staggered however, please do make 
sure you are prompt in your time slot as it is disruptive for your child if they are late.   
 

Mornings  St John’s Fair Field 

8:30 – 8:40   A-L Surnames 

8:40 – 8:50  A-L Surnames M-Z Surnames 

8:50 – 9:00 M-Z Surnames   

 

Afternoons  St John’s Fair Field 

2:50 – 3:00 A-L Surnames M-Z Surnames 

3:00 – 3:10  M-Z Surnames  A-L Surnames  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
We are currently designing a bespoke 3 week curriculum to take the children up to Easter. 
This will build on the remote learning, but also has a heavy focus on mental health and well-
being.  At both schools the children will have more opportunity for:  

 Outdoor sports and play (to allow more opportunity for exercise and for the children 
to socialise with their peers) 

 Daily PSHE (Personal, Social, Health Education) which may be formal or informal 

 All lessons will be more kinaesthetic and hands-on where possible.   
 
At both schools we will be having themes for each week: 
 
Week 1: Science Week 
Week 2: Art Week 
Week 3: Outdoor Pursuits  
 
We hope the children will enjoy being back at school, whilst feeling safe and well cared for. If 
you have any further questions please do contact the school office.   
 
Thank you, as always, for your support.   
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
Alice Aharon 
Executive Headteacher  
 


